
CSHS SAC Meeting Minutes 

 

CSHS School Advisory Council meeting was held at CSHS Media Center on May 11, 2022.  

Jodi Roth called the meeting to order at 6:04 p.m.  

 

Attendees included: CSHS TSA Jacob Poelma, CSHS Principal Laura Lietaert, Jodi Lesko, Lori 

Guth, Whitney MacEachern, Kristen Giordano, Paula Wittke, Patricia Joy, Veronica Gutierrez,, 

Kim Jones.  

Approval of April 13, 2022, meeting minutes: first by Jodi Roth, seconded by Paula Wittke. 

Next meeting for 2022: August/September-TBA @ 6pm. 

Principal Report: 

Staff appreciation week – There were breakfast, pizza, drinks, and Joey bag of doughnuts delivered to 

the school. 

There was an Employee Recognition Banquet with PKS @ Made to Order. Teacher, Staff workers of the 

Year were awarded.  CSHS had the most awards this year.  

May 7th was the Prom – Saturday morning the Cosmetology class was opened for nails and hair for the 

Prom to those interested. 

Tonight, will be the Tri-School Band – KLS, PKS< and CSHS will be performing together.  

This Friday will be the first full school Pep Rally since covid.  There will be a teacher vs teacher Dodge 

ball game.  

School Safety/Mental Health 

We have been having Purpose Prep every Wednesday and each student needs to complete the 

full year.  CSHS had the highest completion rate of 99.85%. 

  

 

Testing – Lots of testing coming. 9th grade had AP testing last week, 7th is having it this week 

as well as 10th grade, today we had US History EOC and tomorrow will be Biology EOC, next 

week there will be Algebra and Geometry EOC testing.  

 

Senior’s testing is the next week, May 16 -20, 2022.  

 

There has been testing in the PAC.  The wood working and other classes have created small 

wooden desks to extend the existing so, we could use the PAC for a testing area to 

accommodate larger groups.  

There will be an ACT test given over the summer break. 
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We need to give the Graduation Coach Robin Fry a shout out for getting our students numbers 

way down since the beginning of this year.  

 

Discipline 

Keeping us busy, with multiple fighting the past few weeks. All kids involved in had  

consequences, re-entry meetings and offered counseling and Mental health.  This is mostly in 

the 9th and 10th grades. We have stepped up with the admin duty with all hands-on deck.  

 

We have had a decline in tardiness. Vaping is still an issue.  We have installed vaping sensors in 

some bathrooms. These sensors pick up vaping, THC, trigger words and calls for help.  

 

Covid Updates 

6 staff members contracted covid since spring break, fewer students with 2 this week. We are 

having more of the stomach/headache going around and seems to be lingering with some of 

the students.  

 

Other: 

Senior Awards – In the PAC on May 24th @ 6pm, Graduation – on the Football Field on May 

25th @ 7pm.  They will be giving each Grad 6 tickets per family.  Students are allowed to donate 

unused tickets to others that need them. It will be like last year each family will get their 

section to sit in.  

 

The last 3 days of school are early release @ 11:05 and will include lunch prior to dismissal.  

Meeting Adjourned by Jodi Lesko at 6:35 p.m.  

first by Paula Wittke, seconded by Lori Guth.  

 

   

 


